Variance request 200 St. George St.

2 messages

Tracey Park <traceypark50@yahoo.com>

Sat, Feb 8, 2025 at 11:13 AM

To: jburke@baystlouis-ms.gov, Gene Hoffman <ghoffman@baystlouis-ms.gov>, cthompson@baystlouis-ms.gov

Subject: Variance request 200 St. George St.

Please let me introduce myself as the homeowner of 209 Demontluzin. We do not oppose the 10' fence proposed for the back of our pool house.

We bought our home and lot in 2004, visiting here frequently with the goal of moving here upon retirement. We finally retired (as an RN and MD) and became permanent Mississippi residents in December 2023. We built the pool and poolhouse in 2023 and are enjoying everything our BSL beachside community has to offer. We walk to restaurants, take our golf cart to the grocery store, visit nearby retail stores, attend festivals, theater and local bars nearby. We enjoy supporting and taking advantage of every fun activity in our lovely neighborhood.

We are not bad people and want you to realize the letter presented to the zoning and planning committee does not give you the full story. There are always two sides to every story.

We are appalled by the vulgar remarks made to us and our guests across the 6' fence that's in place now. We have witnessed the homeowner behind us hanging over the fence staring at us as well as glare at us from his glass house. Simply put, we are tired of their harassment.

You should know that this behavior is a pattern for them. They have complained about their neighbor across the street at 300 N. Second and even cc'd all the neighbors copy of a letter (Aug, 2020) they wrote to him. They have complained so many times to the owner of the VRBO next door to them that she told them to stop calling her and to call the police. Their complaint was always that the guests are too loud out by the pool or that the number of people by the pool exceeds the limit.

PLEASE ALLOW THEM TO BUILD A 10' FENCE, THE HIGHER THE BETTER!

Sincerely,

Tracey and Victor Gunderson, MD